



## Agenda of the 86th Senate

Hofstra University Student Government Association

Mar 10, 2022

Hofstra University

### Call to order

Meeting Called to order at 6:35 PM EST

#### A. Quorum Call

- a. Quorum set at 26
- b. Chair Condgon moves to open the gallery
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed

#### B. New Business

- a. Welcome Compass Dining team!
  - i. Compass Dining Presentation
    - 1. Introduced dining services
    - 2. Boost has 2 new locations, Einsteins and Hofusa
    - 3. Started a tiktok, can be found on instagram and their website
    - 4. We have a dietitian on campus
    - 5. Halal and Kosher food on campus
    - 6. Monday and Wednesday rotations of “bowl foods”
    - 7. LTO menu items can be voted on & turned into full time items on the menus
    - 8. Be on the lookout for collabs between Compass X Brands (IE. Redbull, Kevita, etc)
    - 9. Vote on the Instagram polls to vote for food items!
    - 10. We are hiring part time food workers!
  - ii. Jose Rodriguez - Resident District Manager

- iii. Jade Cheng – Director of Operations
- iv. Vince Picciotto – Senior Executive Chef
- v. Lexis Meehan – Marketing Director
- vi. Questions:
  - 1. Chair A. Doherty: Will student choice options come back?
    - a. Unfortunately with the supply chain, the updates and the units that need to be working are not currently working. We are hoping for it to be an option to come back and we will be participating in renovations within the next 5 years.
  - 2. Senator Anniballi: How do you ensure that food is consistent?
    - a. We are constantly working on training and working to make sure that everything is the same way. Vince is the main point of contact and is managing training for consistency.
  - 3. Senator Siegel: Is there any place for feedback to be sent in about food?
    - a. Dine on campus website is the best place to provide feedback rather than social media. We get the info in real-time and we are all individually notified.
  - 4. Senator Boothe: Does Hofstra fall under the new NY law about food scraps and donations?
    - a. Hofstra doesn't fall under that law because we don't incur that much waste. We have our own tracking system called "Waste not".
  - 5. Chair Congdon: Sometimes when the terminals are used, you order something that the station actually does not have at that time but is still listed as an option.
    - a. If it is on the Kiosk it should be in stock. As far as running out of product, it is a supply chain issue and in real time the managers should be updating if an item is completely out.
  - 6. Senator Pandit: Would you be interested in cultural training for more diverse food options/proper preparation of food items?
    - a. Yes! Definitely. We want to make our food as authentic as possible.
  - 7. Senator Stadeker: Would you be planning to bring back the fish station?

- a. The fish prices are very high at the moment but we do have cod, tilapia, and lower priced fish options as alternatives at the moment.
- 8. Senator Jackson: I have some friends who have allergies and I wanted to know if there were any plans to streamline the process of looking at foods and their allergens.
  - a. We suggest setting up an interview with Lauren and she can give a complete tour of everything on campus that the student can have. She can suggest the best options and Vince would also love to help with the process.
- 9. Senator Velasquez: I would love to see some more options on campus that have Spanish/Latin dishes
  - a. Contact Lexis and she will get everything going for student orgs.
- 10. Senator Velasquez: Is there any possibility that Compass could teach students to cook?
  - a. We do have a “Teaching Kitchens” and we would love to start doing this monthly for students. Always contact Lexis and she can manage this!
- 11. Vice President Aquino: What do you plan on improving on and what have you wanted to start working on as a new administration?
  - a. We want your feedback and to have a relationship with students
- 12. Comptroller Kaludis: Why can’t the amount for vouchers (specific to SGA) be rolled over into a new year?
  - a. Due to the contract it is the only way we can do it unfortunately at the moment.
- 13. Comptroller Kaludis: Wanted to do a shout out to Melissa from Catering
- 14. Chair T. Doherty: Are there plans to expand vegetarian and vegan options on campus?
  - a. When we are doing the renovations, we are going to be adding “Rooted” to the lineup of stations
- 15. Chair T. Doherty: Are there plans to improve labeling to show off allergens within food?
  - a. We do have G8 that does not have the 8 major allergens, if it is a station otherwise, we would want to meet with the

students. We have many signs that say self-identify to facilitate this conversation to occur.

16. Chair T. Doherty; How are you working to keep quality of food high while keeping prices low?
  - a. Inflation has been a big issue. Finding cost effective vendors is really important, especially good quality. We have someone who researches how to buy the most cost effective food.
17. Chair T. Doherty: Are we having a steak night?
  - a. YES! And multiple nights may be a possibility?
18. Chair Funk: The fruit containers are weird, how do you open them?
  - a. You tear the strip and then squeeze the cup to pop the top off.
19. Senator Wallace: What are some ways you think that we could encourage students to engage more, especially with the dietitian?
  - a. We do have signage that highlights how we want to help and interact with students. We also have tastings and tabling with her. We will put her more on Instagram and it is also national healthy eating month, so we're featuring her more on social media.
20. Senator Greenlaw: What options will be available to Jewish students during passover?
  - a. We are talking about the work right now and will be planning it.
21. Is there a more cost effective way to sell Kosher food?
  - a. In the last couple weeks we have been working on lowering the price as close to the price of the non-kosher food. We are now able to keep it lower as we have Arthur, who cooks everything from scratch.
22. Senator Shareef: Are there plans to expand Halal and Kosher options across campus?
  - a. Halal is being worked on right now to be spread out across the campus. Kosher is moving to Bits and Bytes and Dutch.
23. Senator Pandit: There is a large population of South Asia students here and on Long Island, do you think Compass will expand eating options to more South Asian dishes?

- a. We already have a partner that we have been looking at closely and he has a very wide range of dishes that he would be making.
  - vii. Thank you so much for coming!
- b. SA.2020.86.002
  - i. Comptroller Kaludis moves to pass SA.2020.86.002
    - 1. Motion seconded
    - 2. Motion passed, 22-0-3
- c. Chair A. Doherty moves to close the gallery
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed

### **C. Approval of the Minutes**

- a. Senator Boothe moves to pass the Senate minutes from 3/3
  - i. Motion Seconded
  - ii. Motion Passed
- b. Senator Fountain moves to pass the Cabinet minutes from 3/9
  - i. Motion Seconded
  - ii. Motion Passed

### **D. E-board Reports**

- a. President - K. Connolly-Sisk
  - i. Cab Minutes
  - ii. Thank you all for participating in Compass talk!
  - iii. Presented at Vigil for Russian/Ukrainians
  - iv. Had meeting with Plant & AC Desk about new furniture in two spaces!
  - v. Reminder about office hour alternatives
- b. Vice President - B. Aquino
  - i. Houston/Michelle meeting next week (3/14)
  - ii. President Poser meeting next week (3/17)
  - iii. SAW questions sent to Sev, updates to come
  - iv. Need more interviewers for Associate Director of D&I on Monday. 3/14 from 4-4:30pm
    - 1. Lincoln, Justin
- c. THE Comptroller - G. Kaludis
  - i. Everything has been updated!
  - ii. Next cab I'll be doing a mini-form game → perspective chairs should come and learn how to fill out budget forms for processing
  - iii. If anyone is interested in my position, just reach out to me!
  - iv. We're not in a deficit. We are rich!

- d. Secretary – F. Schanck
  - i. Put in request for Plant a Flower Day
  - ii. Still waiting to hear back about SAW table
  - iii. Let me know if there are any events you want me to add to the calendar

## **E. Committee Chair Reports**

- a. Appropriations – A. Liebowitz
  - i. Saw 6 clubs
    - 1. Men's Club Lax
    - 2. ACDC
    - 3. BSU
    - 4. ASCA
    - 5. Men's Club Baseball
  - ii. We have alerts going out about this coming semester budgets
- b. Club Resources – A. Doherty
  - i. Passed SA 002 (updates to elections section of the policy series)
  - ii. Wrote out text for CR graphics, filling out comm form soon
  - iii. Created giant list of upcoming club events
  - iv. Moot Court club is coming next Senate
- c. Communications – T. Doherty
  - i. Sent out messages to Chair to take pictures with their committee and send personal pictures of themselves as well
    - 1. Please send them by Monday!
      - a. Send a Committee and 2 personal pictures!
  - ii. Approps. graphic is going out soon
  - iii. Tik Toks! We will be going in on Tik tok during next committee
  - iv. Potential photoshoot day! I would like candids as well
    - 1. Looking at a few dates coming up
  - v. Had a meeting for Decorum Forum
    - 1. We are hoping to get it down by the first week of April
  - vi. Met with Sev on Monday
- d. Programming – C. Congdon
  - i. Assigned point-people for all of our upcoming programs. Refer to the minutes for specific assignments
  - ii. Working on “zoo fliers” for all of our Build-a-Friend Animals. Lily will be the point-person for designing the fliers.
  - iii. Music in Our Schools Month Playlist Submission Form will be emailed ASAP. Submissions will be due by March 15th at 5:00 PM and we will make the playlist as a committee.

- iv. Phi Sigma Sigma Career Center Event next Tuesday, March 15th at 7:00 PM. The Zoom link will be shared as soon as it is available.
  - v. Met with Lexis from Compass Dining today about co-hosting a karaoke night at the beginning of April. She will share the confirmed date, time, and space once that info is available.
- e. Academic Affairs - L. Campbell
- i. Meeting with Zaibis moved to Friday
  - ii. Meeting Marc O on Friday at 12
    - 1. [AA X Marc O 03-11-22](#)
  - iii. Brainstorming survey questions for extra data on 18th credit
    - 1. [18th Credit Survey Q's](#)
  - iv. Meeting with JCP & Katie on March 18th
    - 1. [Meeting with JCP & Katie](#)
    - 2. <https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1g5Oe4CAU4pxpqgNHKMHx6bBaXc8zsdQ6iZXoS7Poe6I/edit?ts=62216dcf>
  - v. Meeting with VP Blue on March 18th
    - 1. [Meeting with VP Blue 03-18](#)
  - vi. If you would like to shadow or know more about my position please let me know! :)
- f. Equity & Inclusion - W. Germaine
- i. Working on summer program
  - ii. POC in the workplace went well!
  - iii. Meeting w/ Zaibis on Friday
  - iv. Cornell coming tomorrow
  - v. D&I Office interviews on Friday, Monday & Tuesday
  - vi. AAPI @ Hofstra Planning underway
  - vii. Meeting with IEI peer educator Margo on Friday about Disability Awareness month
- g. Facilities & Operations - J. Singh
- i. Plant A Flower Day on 3/14
    - 1. STOP BY!!!
    - 2. I'll update when we have the location
    - 3. Thanks Faith <3
  - ii. Pride & Plant
    - 1. SGA is co-sponsoring Pride & Plant with CSA
    - 2. Let me know if you want to help with administrative stuff
    - 3. If you want to volunteer, more info will come out later on that
  - iii. Earth Week

- 1. Going great, still planning and in the works
  - iv. Eleni will probably have a meeting with Compass next week to follow up on what is talked about in the Senate :)
  - v. Co-sponsoring an event with sustainable fashion on April 22nd
- h. Wellness & Campus Safety – K. Funk
  - i. Chair A. Doherty and I met with Rob Stahl from SHS, and Rob will be coming to our committee tomorrow!
  - ii. Met with It's On Us last Friday
  - iii. Fresh Check Day date has been chosen! April 9th, time TBA
    - 1. Working with Faith for event space
    - 2. Reached out to Hofstra Bookstore for Fresh Check Day event
  - iv. I will be meeting with Louise Waters from SHS about Fresh Check Day on Monday at 1pm
  - v. Met with Anthony Porcelli about Plan Van Extra Credit, we will be drafting an email to faculty and promoting the Plan Van during national public health week
    - 1. The Plan van is coming back! The first day back is the 28th
  - vi. Zaibis 1-1 Friday
  - vii. Meeting with Jean and Lila the 18th
  - viii. Going to E & I director meeting on Friday

#### **F. Approval of Committee Minutes**

- a. Senator Fountain moves to pass the allocations from the week of 3/7
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed
- b. Senator Jackson moves to pass the committee minutes from the week of 3/7
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed

#### **G. For Good of the Order**

- a. Elections Chair – T. Doherty
  - i. Thank you all for helping pass SA 002
  - ii. We will be solidifying the dates for the informational sessions soon
    - 1. As we are doing some on Zoom, we will be recording them if someone can really not attend any of the 4 times
  - iii. Elections bash will be held in the hopefully the Netherlands core at 5pm on April 28th
  - iv. Friday April 29th, we will be holding a special meeting at 6pm to nominate Cabinet members
    - 1. Hoping for a CV Starr lecture hall



- v. Make sure to create time to come and attend the session!
- vi. There will be much more information coming next week as we will have a lot more solidified & we will be meeting as an elections committee within the next week

**H. Announcements**

**I. Snap Cup**

**J. Adjournment**

- a. Senator Pantane moves to adjourn this meeting
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed
    - 1. Meeting adjourned at 8:55 EST

Hofstra University  
Student Government Association  
2022

---

S.A.2022.86.002

Changes to Student Government Election Policies

---

*Taken from Article X of the Policy Series*

## **X. ELECTION RULES**

### **A. ELECTION OF SENATORS**

1. In order to be eligible to run for a position in the Student Government Association, each candidate must fulfill the requirements stipulated in the Student Government Association Policy Series.

### **B. ELECTION OF PRESIDENCY AND VICE PRESIDENCY**

1. All presidential and vice presidential candidates shall run as a ticket. If either the presidential and/or vice presidential candidate does not meet the requirements stated in the Student Government Association Policy Series, or are unable to continue their candidacy, the remaining eligible member of the ticket shall have up to seventy-two (72) hours to pick a replacement.
2. The Elections Commission shall only see a new ticket comprised of at least one (1) candidate from a previously disqualified ticket.
3. If an unsuccessful ticket receives the minimum amount of votes for Senator, the candidates may choose to be elected to the position of Senator.
4. On a date specified by the Elections Commission, candidates for President, Vice President, Senators, and Justices must attend a meeting to declare their candidacy.
  - a. If a student cannot attend this meeting, they may email a member of the Elections Commission twenty-four (24) hours prior to the meeting with their name, 700 number, email address, and the title of the position they would like to run for.

### **C. ELECTIONS COMMISSION**

1. GENERAL:
  - a. The membership of the Commission is to be nominated by the Club Resources Committee Chair and President, subject to ratification by a majority vote in the Senate. Prior to ratification, members of the Senate may nominate additional individuals to serve. The following people are prohibited from serving on the Elections Commission:
    - i. Any former President or Vice President whose counterpart (i.e. Vice President or President) is eligible to run for the position of President or Vice President.
  - b. The Club Resources Committee shall serve as the Elections Commission for the Fall Elections.
  - c. The Elections Commission shall be advised by the Student Government Association Advisor.
  - d. The Elections Commission shall be ratified by two-thirds (2/3) of Senate.

- e. The Elections Commission shall be required to submit a weekly report to the Senate in the same manner as a committee chair.
    - i. This report shall not contain information concerning any individual candidates, but will solely focus on the logistics of planning and executing the election.
    - ii. This report shall be passed through the Senate by a two-thirds (2/3) vote.
    - iii. A member of the Elections Commission shall present this report during the New Business of the Senate agenda.
  - f. No person serving on the Elections Commission shall compete for any Student Government Association election nor aid in campaigning for any elected office<sup>1</sup> in the season that said person shall serve.
  - g. Members of the Elections Commission shall not endorse any candidate, sign any petition, campaign on behalf of any candidate, or campaign for or against any referendum. Any Elections Commission member found doing so shall be immediately removed.
2. PROMOTIONS
- a. The Elections Commission shall publicize informational sessions to the student body at least two (2) weeks before they take place. At least two (2) information sessions shall be held no later than one (1) week prior to the signature deadline. ~~These sessions shall be held within the same week.~~
  - b. The Elections Commission will begin an election promotion no later than two (2) weeks prior to the start of the campaign.
3. DEBATES
- a. Any questions relating to the debates shall be directed to the Elections Commission and answered outside of the Student Government Association office.
  - b. If there is an uncontested election, the Elections Commission shall hold at least one (1) event during which the ticket presents the goals of their campaign to the general Student Government Association constituency prior to voting dates.
  - c. The Elections Commission shall organize at least one (1) debate if there is a contested election.

---

<sup>1</sup> If two (2) or fewer individuals meet the requirements to serve on the Elections Commission, then two (2) members of the Student Government Association may be nominated to serve by Cabinet, subject to ratification by a majority vote in the Senate. This includes any Associate, member of Cabinet, Judicial Panel, Senate, and Executive Board not running on a Presidential Ticket or aiding in the campaign of a ticket during the election in the season that said individuals shall serve.

- d. A ticket debate shall be held prior to voting dates. The Elections Commission may hold two (2) additional debates prior to voting: a presidential debate and a vice presidential debate.
- e. Only a member of the Elections Commission shall be eligible to act as a mediator for the debate.
- f. The Elections Commission shall advertise the debates one (1) week in advance of the debates.

#### D. ELECTION LOGISTICS

- 1. Candidates running for the position of Senator and Justice shall be listed on the ballot in a random order generated by the system.
  - a. In order to be placed on the ballot in the spring, candidates are required to attend the Student Government Association Information Meeting at which they shall submit their name to the Elections Commission.
  - b. In order to be placed on the ballot in the Fall, candidates are required to attend the Student Government Association Seminar at which they shall submit their name to the Club Resources Committee.
  - c. Each ticket may send one (1) representative who is not a candidate in the Student Government Association election or a member of the Student Government Association to witness the closing of the voting polls.
- 2. To obtain the position of Senator the candidate shall secure one hundred (100) votes. In the case where more senators have been elected than Senate seats available, the candidates receiving the highest votes shall be elected.
- 3. To obtain the position of Justice the candidate shall secure one hundred (100) votes. In the case where more justices have been elected than seats available, the candidates receiving the highest votes shall be elected.
- 4. All tickets must secure a minimum of three hundred fifty (350) votes and a plurality of total votes cast for the office of President and Vice President.
- 5. In case a re-election is necessary, the rules outlined in this section apply.
- 6. Spring Elections shall be held by the fourth ~~Wednesday~~ **Monday** of classes in April. Elections shall take place from 9 AM on ~~Wednesday~~ **Monday** until 5 PM ~~noon~~ on Thursday. An announcement will follow the conclusion of elections in which the winners of the election are announced.
- 7. Fall Elections may be held in the first week of October and shall ~~begin on Wednesday at 9 AM and conclude on Thursday at 5 PM.~~ **shall take place from 9 AM on Monday until noon on Thursday.**

8. Elections shall be done online through Hofstra University's portal. No student may proxy their vote by giving another student their 700 number and/or password.
9. Stations for electronic voting may be set up and monitored by the Elections Commission.

#### E. DECLARATION OF CANDIDACY

1. From the time of declaration, the Elections Commission shall have three (3) business days to verify that each candidate meets the requirements outlined in the Student Government Association Policy Series.
2. Each candidate shall collect signatures as stipulated in the Student Government Association Policy Series.
3. All signature petitions shall be received by the Office of Student Leadership and Engagement before campaigning begins at a date and time decided upon by the Elections Commission.
4. Candidates or tickets shall not ask for signatures in the Student Government Association office or during Student Government Association activity.
5. Candidates may verbally inform the public of their intentions to run and their campaign platform while collecting signatures.

#### F. CAMPAIGNING

1. The start of campaigning shall begin at a time and date determined by the Elections Commission and approved by a majority of the Senate.
2. There shall be no campaigning at any of Hofstra University's computer labs or academic areas such as but not limited to classrooms, laboratories, libraries, etc.
3. There shall be no campaigning in the Student Government Association office or during any Student Government Association activity.
4. Publicity:
  - a. No individual or endorsing group shall publicize prior to the start of campaigning.
  - b. **Flyers and other promotional materials shall not be hung distributed in any way in off-campus business establishments or in the locations specified in Section F, Subsection 2.**
  - c. All mediums of campaigning shall be in good taste and shall not libel or slander another candidate, nor destroy any campaign materials of another ticket.
  - d. All flyers shall be approved by the Office of Student Leadership and Engagement, whom shall keep a file of all approved flyers to which the Elections Commission may refer.
  - e. Ads may be placed in *The Hofstra Chronicle* for a combination of up to two (2) pages. The breakdown of these pages is at the discretion of the candidate or ticket.
5. Finances:

- a. Any candidate for the position of Senator or Justice shall not personally spend more than \$50.00 to finance their campaign.
  - b. Any candidate for the position of Senator or Justice shall not accept more than \$100.00 of donations for the duration of their campaign.
  - c. Tickets shall not personally spend more than \$100.00 collectively to finance their campaign.
  - d. Tickets may accept donations from Student Government Association recognized clubs and organizations. Tickets shall not accept donations totaling more than \$100.00 from any single source. Tickets shall not accept any additional donations after reaching a total of \$500.00 from all sources.
  - e. The fair market value of all items given or sold to prospective voters shall be included in the spending limits stipulated above.
  - f. Receipts shall be kept for all purchases and shall be submitted to the Elections Commission immediately after the end of voting.
6. Endorsements:
- a. Candidates may seek the endorsement of any group, department, or individual on campus. Any financial endorsements are subject to the spending limits stipulated above.
  - b. A Student Government Association recognized club or organization may officially decide to endorse a ticket or candidate through a majority of the members present and voting, unless otherwise stipulated in said club or organization's constitution. No candidate or ticket that does not have the official endorsement of a Student Government Association recognized club or organization shall use any said club or organization resources.
    - i. The Elections Commission shall give ticket endorsement forms to be completed by clubs to be submitted to the Elections Commission.
    - ii. Department heads must submit in writing official endorsements of tickets to the Elections Commission.
  - c. The current President and Vice President may endorse any ticket.
    - i. The President and Vice President shall not utilize any of SGA's resources or events to endorse whichever ticket they so choose.
7. The use of social media is allowed. Any message sent or posted shall be in good taste and shall neither slander nor libel any other candidate(s) or ticket(s).

#### G. DISPUTES AND APPEALS

1. Any disputes concerning the elections must be directed in writing to the Elections Commission. The Elections Commission shall present documentation of all disputes to the Senate for information purposes only.
2. All appeals shall be submitted prior to the release of the election results.
3. Election results shall not be posted until all pending appeals have rendered decisions.
4. All decisions made by the Elections Commission concerning the election rules and processes can be appealed to the Senate. A decision regarding the final outcome of the campaign shall not be appealed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Thomas Doherty  
*Elections Commission Chair  
Commissioner*

Amanda Doherty  
*Elections Commissioner*

Andrew Patane  
*Elections*



## Agenda of the 86th Senate

Hofstra University Student Government Association

March 3, 2022

Hofstra University

### Call to order

Meeting Called to order at 6:37 PM EST

#### A. Quorum Call

- a. Quorum set at 27

#### B. New Business

- a. SA.2022.86.001

- i. Chair Germaine moves for a 5-min moderated caucus

- 1. Motion seconded

- 2. Motion passed

- a. Chair Doherty: About question 7, could we make this question more specific/explanation of the wording for this question?

- i. Chair Singh: The reason we chose the wording was because we want to address many spaces on campus instead of making specific. We want to hear about more than one spot.

- b. Chair T. Doherty: Do you think you could word it in a way such as "I feel like there should be a pride print center in every building"?

- i. Chair Singh: I was thinking about Csquare and Netherlands



- c. Chair T. Doherty: My concern is that Csquare, there is a printer however there is a set time that is limited to that printer
  - i. Chair Singh: Wanted it to apply to the general campus.
- d. Senator Anniballi: We have suggested that we supplement this with polls on instagram
- e. Senator Fountain: Is this a general data collection or is this specific to certain parts of the campus (IE. Academic vs residency)
  - i. Chair Singh: This was so we could ask for more printers.
  - ii. Chair A. Doherty: You could specify academic vs residential buildings
  - iii. Senator Givens: Clean up the language, question one should be changed to “How much do you agree with this statement”, quotations marks should be nixed from questions 4
- f. Senator Fountain: If you want to know where people think there are printers/not printers, should we change the question to imply this?
  - i. Chair Singh: This was just to gauge if there was a general consensus that there weren’t enough printers. This would supplement follow up polls on instagram that we could use. Would be too specific to ask in this survey.
  - ii. Senator Egolf: I think the writing is vague enough but there should be a specificity about academic and residency. My first thought was to say yes because I can see the academic buildings with the printers but not the dorms
    - 1. Chair Doherty moves to extend the moderated caucus by 5 mins
      - a. Motion seconded
      - b. Motion passed
- g. Senator Stadeker: On question 9, this seems vague. What information is trying to be collected from this?

- i. Chair Funk: More of a general question. We have had concerns about ADA and tracking the shuttle with the shuttle schedule. We want to gauge how well students feel about the shuttle.
- h. Chair T. Doherty: Question about 2 and 3, I feel like there is a way that we can combine those two into one and it feels kind of redundant. However I do not know language
  - i. Senator Atlas: I agree, I think they could be combined “would you be in favor of adding credits to our cap?”
    - 1. Chair Campbell: This is information that I want because there isn’t knowledge that the limit even is 17. These are AA’s only two questions because this is important to us.
  - ii. Chair T. Doherty: Maybe suggest getting rid of 3C because this could render the data not useful.
  - iii. Chair Singh: I think it should be two questions because technically the questions are different and then the data would be different.
    - 1. Chair T. Doherty moves to extend moderated caucus by 10 minutes
      - a. Motion seconded
      - b. Motion passed
  - iv. Chair T. Doherty: We could reword question 2, just to explain what it is. Adding on that there is an extra charge.
  - v. Senator Jackson: I agree with a previous speaker. This is something that I did not know, so clarifying this would be beneficial.
  - vi. Senator Siegal: this is just an idea, as a previous speaker said about the additional charge, changing the language to “Would you be in favor of changing our cap on credits without an additional charge”
  - vii. Senator Egolf: There should be something changed about the wording, you can take 17 without being charged extra.

- viii. Senator Pandit: Suggested language for question 1, “Did you know that 17 credits are included within tuition?”
  - ix. Senator Anniballi: I think the notification idea is something we could get data from with the questions that are written.
  - x. Senator Jackson; If there are any questions that we can not add to this survey, can we make a secondary survey?
  - xi. Comptroller Kaludis: Question on 8, do all of the locations that are listed within these questions open and close at similar times?
    - 1. Chair Singh: It was a more general question as there is no short answer option within the survey and general data can be used for administrative purposes and combine it with last SAW’s
  - xii. Chair Doherty: I have a question about question 6, it looks identical to another SAW question
    - 1. Chair Germaine: I have put it again as we have never asked it while question 5 has also been in the same survey. It is to collect data to show to admin that prove they have seen it and it happens
- ii. Senator Jackson moves to change language to Question 2; Are you aware that only 17 credits are included in tuition and any additional credits will result in an extra charge?
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed, 25-1-0
- iii. Chair T. Doherty moves to hold a three minute moderated caucus
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed
    - a. Chair T. Doherty: I do not believe that the answers chooses will collect enough data as many students will choose “Does not apply to me”
    - b. Senator Jackson: The last choice would just give people an answer choice. This wouldn’t render this data useless.

- c. Chair Funk: I think this was just, we did not fix the copy and paste. It was similar to another SAW question asked, and due to this we need current data. We can model agree to disagree
- d. Senator Annibali: I would have to pick would not apply even if i am in favor of having it
- e. Chair T. Doherty: We would like to have data that shows that it is important to the Hofstra population.
  - i. Senator Atlas moves to extend the moderated caucus 2 mins
    - 1. Motion seconded
    - 2. Motion passed
- f. Senator Atlas: Maybe a better wording would be “Do you agree with the following statement: There should be free menstrual products...” So you can keep the yes, no, and then change the does not apply
- g. Senator Boothe: Directed to Chair Funk, who is this data for?
- h. Chair Funk: The data would be pertaining to anyone. There is a want and a need. I think we can come up with good language. This language is a better fit.
- i. Senator Seigel: Directed to Chair Funk, Do you think if we rewrote it, Would you support the utilization of free menstrual products if they were provided in campus bathrooms?
  - i. Chair Doherty moves to extend moderated caucus by 3 mins
    - 1. Motion seconded
    - 2. Motion passed
- j. Chair Funk: I think maybe using the word “support” instead of “need,” would not give us the data we necessarily need. We want there to be demonstrated need for these products.
- k. Chair T. Doherty: Some potential edits (SEE ABOVE)
- iv. Chair T. Doherty moves to extend speaking time by 5 minutes
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion objected
    - a. For – Chair T. Doherty

- i. Language that has been proposed is better at representing but I want to talk more about the exact wording. This is one of two surveys we get to do. I want to make sure that we get this question right since this is legislation 4 years in the making. If we screw this up then this will keep getting pushed.
  - ii. Comptroller Kaludis: There is a lot of money backing this up and not seeing it go through would be bad.
  - iii. Chair T. Doherty: We could've moved on already.
- b. Against – Chair Singh
  - i. I do agree with previous speakers and it is important however based on the agreement on the wording mentioned by a previous speaker, I was under the impression that the wording was already positioned to get the data needed for the initiative. I don't believe we need to go back and re-word this
  - ii. Senator Annibal: I agree with the previous speaker and what the wording proposed was. I think that should be the proposed final language and it would be approved.
- c. For – Chair Funk
  - i. I agree that we have great suggestions but I think the wording is delicate and I want to acknowledge there are people who this question won't apply to. I would suggest we keep the “yes/no/does not apply to me” and just edit the top wording since we need to make sure we get this information from the people that would use these products and make this sound as accessible as possible.
  - ii. Chair T. Doherty: As we all nodded to the proposed language, we all have context for this proposal and some students do not, this is going and we have to take into consideration what they would say if asked this question.
- d. Against – Senator Annibali

- i. I have nothing more to say
  - ii. Chair Singh: I want to clarify that this debate is to extend speaking time, and I would like to note that this data is important however I still do believe the wording was perfect the way it was.
  - iii. Senator Annibali: I think the previous speaker on the other side of this debate would propose language, it would be passed.
    - 1. Motion failed, 7-14-5
- v. Chair T. Doherty moves to propose language for question 11, "How well do you agree with the following statement, "I recognize the need for and support the implementation of free menstrual products in Hofstra campus bathrooms" and to change the answers to Strongly agree, agree, neutral, disagree, strongly disagree.
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed, 27-0-0
- vi. Senator Jackson moves to add language to question 11, "(tampons, pads, etc.)"
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed, 27-0-0
- vii. Chair Germaine moves to strike answer choice C on question 3
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed, 23-1-2
- viii. Senator Velasquez moves for a 3 mins moderated caucus
  - 1. Motion second
  - 2. Motion passed
    - a. Chair Funk: Adding additional credits to our "tuition"
    - b. Chair T. Doherty: Would you be in favor of increasing the credits including tuition?
    - c. Senator Boothe: Changing this wording would make more sense
    - d. Senator Pandit: "Would you be in favor of adding additional credits to students' tuition?"
- ix. Chair. T. Doherty moves to change language to "Would you be in favor of increasing the number of credits included in Hofstra's tuition?"
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed, 25-0-1

- x. Chair T. Doherty moves to change language on question 7 to “Do you feel that there are enough printers on Hofstra's campus easily accessible at all times?”
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed, 22-0-5
- xi. Chair T. Doherty moves to change language on question 9 to How much do you agree with the following statement: Transportation provided by Hofstra (i.e. Hofstra Shuttle, Train Shuttle & Night Shuttle) on campus can be improved.
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion objected
    - a. For – Chair T. Doherty
      - i. The original wording of this question did not address the fact that people move from on campus to off campus. I think this wording is more specific.
    - b. Against – Senator Kang
      - i. I feel as though it is pretty clear cut and when people are going to take these surveys, they are gonna be answering them very quickly and people understand that the shuttles run back and forth on campus. We need to keep this quick and concise to be respectful to the students participating
      - ii. Senator Pantane: The question as is, is already clear enough and there are listed examples
      - iii. Senator Boothe: My one issue is the change of wording for “on campus”
    - c. For – Senator Pandit
      - i. If you specify Hofstra then it is more clear.
      - ii. Chair T. Doherty: This is why we have to be very specific with the questions. We need to be as clear as possible and that is the reason we have to make the proposed changes.
      - iii. Senator Seigel: I agree with a precious speaker as calcification is extremely important and with the proposed wording it is more clear

- iv. Senator Givens: Off of a previous speaker's point, we are only adding a single word which would not impact the reader's understanding.
    - 1. Motion rescinded
- xii. Chair T. Doherty moves to change language: "How much do you agree with the following statement: Transportation provided by Hofstra (i.e. Hofstra Shuttle, Train Shuttle & Night Shuttle) should be improved."
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed, 25-0-2
- xiii. Chair Germaine moves to change PPAW to SGA office in question 10
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed, 25-1-0
- xiv. Chair T.Doherty moves to change language in question 12 to "How much do you agree with the following statement: I am satisfied with Hofstra University's response to the ongoing challenges surrounding COVID-19."
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed, 25-1-0
- xv. Senator Jackson moves to pass SA 001
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed, 22-0-5
- xvi. Chair Liebowitz moves for a 10 mins recess
  - 1. Motion seconded
  - 2. Motion passed

### **Approval of the Minutes**

- b. Chair Liebowitz moves to pass the Senate minutes from 2/17
  - i. Motion Seconded
  - ii. Motion Passed
- c. Senator Egolf moves to pass the Cabinet minutes from 3/2
  - i. Motion Seconded
  - ii. Motion Passed

### **C. E-board Reports**

- a. President - K. Connolly-Sisk
  - i. BOT meeting
  - ii. Walkthrough
  - iii. Elections Clarifications
- b. Vice President - B. Aquino
  - i. We have our Houston/Michelle & President meetings coming up



- ii. Mask requirements next week
- c. THE Comptroller - G. Kaludis
  - i. Given by Senator Atlas
  - ii. Everything is updated in the spreadsheets
  - iii. Come to Cabinet!!
  - iv. If you are interested in my position let me know!
- d. Secretary - F. Schanck
  - i. Laminator and Coffee machine update - Coffee machine is going to be installed soon!
  - ii. Calendar updated

#### **D. Committee Chair Reports**

- a. Appropriations - A. Liebowitz
  - i. Saw 6 clubs:
    - 1. Hofstra Bowling
    - 2. ASA
    - 3. Spectrum Players
    - 4. Hofstra Nari
    - 5. Women's club lacrosse
    - 6. Rhymix
  - ii. Treasurer trainings on going - Calendar on GIHU
  - iii. Budget are due Monday - March 28th
- b. Club Resources - A. Doherty
  - i. Recognized Moot Court Club, they will be coming next week
  - ii. Seeing HAPIA next week
  - iii. Working on club office space checklist
  - iv. Cleaning out the club closet space
  - v. Going to work with Sev on GIHU feature
- c. Communications - T. Doherty
  - i. Worked on possible improvements to the Instagram & as a committee
  - ii. Senator Jackson created a graphic for SGA recognized clubs promotion
  - iii. Decorum Forum changes - Mak and Danny are the point people
  - iv. Portal box updated
  - v. "Daily Motion" suggestions form coming soon! - Creating google form for SGA contribution
- d. Programming - C. Congdon
  - i. Phi Sigma Sigma x SGA zoom meeting
    - 1. March 15 at 7 pm
  - ii. Collaborating with Compass - Karaoke

1. Tentative March 30 in HofUSA
- iii. Music in our Schools Month - working on this! (Last week in March)
- iv. Guest speaker almost finalized
  1. April 7 at 7pm in Playhouse
- v. Movie during Build-a-Friend -> Finding Nemo
  1. April 13, 7-9 pm in MPR
- vi. Tailgate with Athletics
  1. April 23, Time TBD
  2. Working on booth request form for clubs on GetInvolved
  3. Working on SGA booth - looking for ideas
- e. Academic Affairs - L. Campbell
  - i. Added to Provost Advisory Committee
  - ii. Working with Christanna to set up a time with Marc Oppenheim to discuss a Navigate training for students
    1. Reaching out for the "Ins and Outs" of Tech program
  - iii. Meeting with JPC and Katie coming up
  - iv. Set up monthly meetings with VP Blue and Michelle for the rest of the semester
  - v. Tell me if profs try to tell you about masks!
- f. Equity & Inclusion - W. Germaine (Senator Jackson)
  - i. Dallas Met with NSO about Identity Based Club Fair-like Event
  - ii. POC in the Workplace on March 9th 6-8pm
    1. IEI is helping with getting clubs to register on Handshake
  - iii. Black @ Hofstra - went very well!
  - iv. Emailing Cornell & IEI to come to committee - April 14th
  - v. CDIO office interviews
  - vi. Katie & SHS & E & I collab - POC Mental Health event
  - vii. Planning AAPI @ Hofstra
- g. Facilities & Operations - J. Singh (Senator Boothe)
  - i. Getting the plants for Plant a Flower Day - March 14 1 - 2pm
  - ii. Had a walk-through with Khiya, Bernice & admin
  - iii. Working on Earth Week
    1. Solidified a Wall-E Movie night with Entertainment Unlimited
  - iv. Planning on meeting with Admin for talks about printers - C-Square and Netherlands is priority
- h. Wellness & Campus Safety - K. Funk (Senator Egolf)
  - i. Working on Fresh Check day
  - ii. Collaborating with Chair A. Doherty to meet with Northwell Health

- iii. Plan Van Extra Credit option in the works
  - 1. Waiting on Plan Van dates (not during SAW)
- iv. “Dishing with the Director”
- v. Meeting with Jean & Lila
- vi. Working on menstrual product dispensers

#### **E. Approval of Committee Minutes**

- a. Senator Wallace moves to pass the allocations from the week of 2/28
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed
- b. Chair A. Doherty moves to pass the committee minutes from the week of 2/28
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion objected
  - iii. Motion rescinded

#### **F. For Good of the Order**

- a. Elections Commission – T. Doherty
  - i. The commission will be bringing a SA to CR
    - 1. Be prepared for a Con con opening
  - ii. These are the tentative dates:
    - 1. Mon March 14 deadline to start promotion
    - 2. Info sessions – March 29, April 1, April 3, April 6
    - 3. April 11 – promo election
    - 4. Deadline for packets due April 15
    - 5. April 16 campaigning begins
    - 6. April 24 end of campaign
    - 7. Voting – April 25 9 am to April 28 at 12 pm
    - 8. April 28 – elections bash (5pm)/senate/turnover
    - 9. April 29 – special election at 6 pm

#### **G. Announcements**

#### **H. Snap Cup**

#### **I. Adjournment**

- a. Senator Patane moves to adjourn this meeting
  - i. Motion seconded
  - ii. Motion passed
    - 1. Meeting adjourned at 9:08 EST



## Cabinet Agenda

PAW Conference Room

03/09/2022

- I. Call to Order
  - A.
- II. Icebreaker: Game! Bring your thinking caps!
- III. Pres/VP Updates
  - A. Compass Dining coming to Senate tomorrow
  - B. Furniture meeting Thursday for planned renovations
  - C. Houston/Michelle meeting next week (3/14)
  - D. President Poser meeting next week (3/17)
  - E. SAW questions sent to Sev, updates to come
  - F. Need more interviewers for Associate Director of D&I on Monday. 3/14 from 4-4:30pm
- IV. Comptroller Updates
  - A. No Updates
- V. Secretary Updates
  - A. Put in request for Plant a Flower Day
  - B. Still waiting to hear back about SAW table
  - C. Let me know if there are any events you want me to add to the calendar
- VI. Chair Check-Ins
  - A. Academic Affairs
    - 1. Meeting with Zaibis moved to Friday
    - 2. Meeting Marc O on Friday at 12
      - a) [AA X Marc O 03-11-22](#)
    - 3. Brainstorming survey questions for extra data on 18th credit
      - a) [18th Credit Survey Q's](#)
    - 4. Meeting with JCP & Katie on March 18th
      - a) [Meeting with JCP & Katie](#)
      - b) <https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1g5Oe4CAU4pxpqqNHHKMx6bBaXc8zsdQ6iZXoS7Poe6I/edit?ts=62216dcf>
    - 5. Meeting with VP Blue on March 18th

- a) [Meeting with VP Blue 03-18](#)
- 6. Finished Transition docs & letter
- B. Appropriations
  - 1. No Updates
- C. Club Resources
  - 1. Passed SA 002 (updates to elections section of the policy series)
  - 2. Wrote out text for CR graphics, filling out comm form soon
  - 3. Created giant list of upcoming club events
  - 4. Moot Court club didn't get back to me, trying to figure out if they are coming to Senate
- D. Communications
  - 1. No Updates
- E. Equity & Inclusion
  - 1. Working on summer program
  - 2. POC in the workplace went well! (hopefully)
  - 3. Meeting w/ Zaibis on Friday
  - 4. Cornell coming tomorrow
  - 5. D&I Office interviews on Friday, Monday & Tuesday
  - 6. AAPI @ Hofstra Planning underway
  - 7. Meeting with IEI peer educator Margo on Friday about Disability Awareness month
- F. Facilities & Operations
  - 1. Plant A Flower Day on 3/14
    - a) STOP BY!!!
    - b) I'll update when we have the location
    - c) Thanks Faith <3
  - 2. Pride & Plant
    - a) SGA is co-sponsoring Pride & Plant with CSA
    - b) Let me know if you want to help with administrative stuff
    - c) If you want to volunteer, more info will come out later on that
  - 3. Earth Week
    - a) Going great, still planning and in the works
  - 4. Eleni will probably have a meeting with Compass next week to follow up on what is talked about in Senate :)
  - 5. I won't be at Senate tomorrow, but I'll miss you all dearly <3
- G. Programming

1. Assigned point-people for all of our upcoming programs. Refer to the minutes for specific assignments
2. Working on “zoo fliers” for all of our Build-a-Friend Animals. Lily will be the point-person for designing the fliers.
3. Music in Our Schools Month Playlist Submission Form will be emailed ASAP. Submissions will be due by March 15th at 5:00 PM and we will make the playlist as a committee.
4. Phi Sigma Sigma Career Center Event next Tuesday, March 15th at 7:00 PM. The Zoom link will be shared as soon as it is available.
5. Met with Lexis from Compass Dining today about co-hosting a karaoke night at the beginning of April. She will share the confirmed date, time, and space once that info is available.

#### H. Wellness & Campus Safety

1. Chair A. Doherty and I met with Rob Stahl from SHS, and Rob will be coming to our committee tomorrow!
2. Met with It’s On Us last Friday
3. Fresh Check Day date has been chosen! April 9th, time TBA
  - a) Working with Faith for event space
4. Reached out to Hofstra Bookstore for Fresh Check Day event
5. I will be meeting with Louise Waters from SHS about Fresh Check Day on Monday at 1pm
6. Met with Anthony Porcelli about Plan Van Extra Credit, we will be drafting an email to faculty and promoting the Plan Van during national public health week
7. Zaibis 1-1 Friday
8. Meeting with Jean and Lila the 18th

VII. For Good of the Order

VIII. Adjournment

### **Appropriations Committee Minutes**

#### **Spring 2022 Meeting 4**

#### **PAW Conference Room**

**03/08/22**

**Meeting Commenced 6:30 PM**

**Attendance**

Attended

*Comptroller G. Kaludis*

*Chair K. Funk*

*Senator S. Greenlaw*

*Senator J. Fountain*

*Senator C. Giovanangelo*

*Senator J. Kang*

*Senator L. Anniballi*

Arrived Late:

Absent:

*Chair A. Liebowitz*

**I. Allocations**

<b><i>Allocations:</i></b>				
<b><i>Club Name:</i></b>	<b><i>Item:</i></b>	<b><i>Requested:</i></b>	<b><i>Allocated</i></b>	<b><i>Percentage Allocated</i></b>
<b><i>Black Student Union (BSU) - 6:45</i></b>				
	Urban Air Event Fee	\$2,125	\$2,125	100%
	Bus	\$180.48	\$180.48	100%
	Silent Disco	\$525	\$525	100%
	Cabins for retreat	\$500	\$500	100%
	Challenge Course	\$500	\$500	100%
	Meeting Hall	\$350	\$350	100%
		<b><i>Total Requested</i></b>	<b><i>Total Allocated</i></b>	<b><i>Total Percentage</i></b>
		\$4,180.48	\$4,185.48	100%

<i><b>Club Name:</b></i>	<i><b>Item:</b></i>	<i><b>Requested:</b></i>	<i><b>Allocated</b></i>	<i><b>Percentage Allocated</b></i>
<i><b>Men's Club Lacrosse - 7:00</b></i>				
	<b>Referee Salary</b>	<b>\$1,080</b>	<b>\$1,080</b>	<b>100%</b>
	<b>League Fees</b>	<b>\$1,175</b>	<b>\$1,175</b>	<b>100%</b>
	<b>Coaches Fee</b>	<b>\$1,000</b>	<b>\$0</b>	<b>0%</b>
		<i><b>Total Requested</b></i>	<i><b>Total Allocated</b></i>	<i><b>Total Percentage</b></i>
		<b>\$2,255</b>	<b>\$2,255</b>	<b>69.27%</b>

<i><b>Club Name:</b></i>	<i><b>Item:</b></i>	<i><b>Requested:</b></i>	<i><b>Allocated</b></i>	<i><b>Percentage Allocated</b></i>
<i><b>Club Baseball - 7:15</b></i>				
	<b>Coach Payment</b>	<b>\$1,500</b>	<b>\$1,500</b>	<b>100%</b>
	<b>Umpire Payment</b>	<b>\$2,400</b>	<b>\$2,400</b>	<b>100%</b>
	<b>Field Permits</b>	<b>\$1,755</b>	<b>\$1,775</b>	<b>100%</b>
	<b>Hotels</b>	<b>\$997.05</b>	<b>\$997.05</b>	<b>100%</b>
	<b>Jerseys</b>	<b>\$663</b>	<b>\$663</b>	<b>100%</b>



		<b><i>Total Requested</i></b>	<b><i>Total Allocated</i></b>	<b><i>Total Percentage</i></b>
		<b>\$7,315.05</b>	<b>\$7,315.05</b>	<b>100%</b>

<b><i>Club Name:</i></b>	<b><i>Item:</i></b>	<b><i>Requested:</i></b>	<b><i>Allocated</i></b>	<b><i>Percentage Allocated</i></b>
<b><i>Women's Club Soccer - 7:30</i></b>				
	<b>Bus (Transportation)</b>	<b>\$3,386.25</b>	<b>\$3,386.25</b>	<b>100%</b>
		<b><i>Total Requested</i></b>	<b><i>Total Allocated</i></b>	<b><i>Total Percentage</i></b>
		<b>\$3,386.25</b>	<b>\$3,386.25</b>	<b>100%</b>

<b><i>Club Name:</i></b>	<b><i>Item:</i></b>	<b><i>Requested:</i></b>	<b><i>Allocated</i></b>	<b><i>Percentage Allocated</i></b>
--------------------------	---------------------	--------------------------	-------------------------	------------------------------------

<i>American String Teachers Association - 7:45</i>				
	<b>Guest Lecturer</b>	<b>\$75</b>	<b>\$75</b>	<b>100%</b>
		<i><b>Total Requested</b></i>	<i><b>Total Allocated</b></i>	<i><b>Total Percentage</b></i>
		<b>\$75</b>	<b>\$75</b>	<b>100%</b>

<i><b>Club Name:</b></i>	<i><b>Item:</b></i>	<i><b>Requested:</b></i>	<i><b>Allocated</b></i>	<i><b>Percentage Allocated</b></i>
<i><b>ACDA - 8:00</b></i>				
	<b>Guest Lecturer</b>	<b>\$100</b>	<b>\$100</b>	<b>100%</b>
		<i><b>Total Requested</b></i>	<i><b>Total Allocated</b></i>	<i><b>Total Percentage</b></i>
		<b>\$100</b>	<b>\$100</b>	<b>100%</b>

Meeting Adjourned            8:00 PM  
Respectfully Submitted,  
Chair/Comptroller George Kaludis

Club Resources Committee Minutes

Spring 2022 – March 7th, 2022

**Meeting Commenced: 6:31 PM**

**Attendance:**

*Attended:*

Chair Doherty

Chair Germaine

Chair Campbell

Senator Atlas

Senator Perez

Senator Wallace

Senator Pandit

*Absent:*

Associate Behm

I. Icebreaker – idea brainstorming

- A. Host an event!
- B. Club meet and greet, same types of clubs can meet (like meet the greeks)
- C. Promote clubs more!
- D. Featured club of the week
- E. Email clubs next week
- F. Club calendar
- G. Women's month – women oriented club event
- H. Large events or community service events with SGA recognized clubs, incentive to get recognized
- I. Club sports olympics
- J. Sit in on club meetings?

II. Pictures for Thomas

- A. Group pics
- B. Individual pics
- C. Sent!

- III. SA. 002 – *Edits to the Elections Section of the Policy Series*
  - A. [S.A.2022.86.002](#)
  - B. Senator Atlas moves to pass SA 002.
  - C. Motion seconded.
  - D. Motion passed.
- IV. Graphics – let's fill out Communications google form to get started on this!
  - A. How to be recognized
  - B. Get Involved tutorial
  - C. Anything else?
- V. Club Events:
  - A. SASA Henna tabling: March 8th – March 18th, 2022
  - B. HOLI April 21st
  - C. Chai and Chat March 31st
  - D. Danceworks Shows May 10th and 11th
  - E. Relay for Life April 23rd
  - F. HOLA Thursday meetings – International Women's day event this week
  - G. May 6th HOLA end of the year party
  - H. CSA Dance party 10pm-2am this Friday
  - I. CSI event Wednesday 7pm
  - J. Big Brother Big Sister & SAE
  - K. Secret Life of Sex Workers March 16th
  - L. Battle for Music fest March 10th 8-10
  - M. HGE weekly meetings Monday at 9
  - N. Model UN conference just happened
  - O. Danceworks meetings Mondays at 6:30
  - P. Cheer team stunt clinic March 27th
  - Q. Music department Sunday concerts
  - R. Women in Medicine March 10 6-7pm
  - S. Coffee with the dean weekly
  - T. Dishin' with the director
  - U. Dance team recruitment April 2nd and 3rd
  - V. Hofbeats performance in ICAA
  - W. POC in the workplace
  - X. History club meetings Mondays at 8
  - Y. HAPIA biweekly at 5pm (next March 18th)

- Z. Sitare Dance Team: Meetings on Thursdays at 7:00 pm, Fitness Center  
AA. Neuroscience club on Wednesdays during common hour  
BB. Strictly steppin every Tuesday and Thursday 8:45pm  
CC. Club swimming starts soon!  
DD. Three Penny Opera performance March 11th, 12th and 13th, and  
April 1st, 2nd, and 3rd  
EE. Ambiguity Hofstra Sat & Sun 2:30pm  
FF. National Association of Hispanic Journalists March 9th 6-8pm (are you  
sure?)  
GG. Project Sunshine - Tuesdays 6-8pm  
HH. Dragmania Show April 11th 8:30pm  
II. Overbooked Monday meetings at 7:30  
JJ. Operation Smile meetings March 14th, 28th, April 11th, and 25th 5pm

**Meeting Adjourned: 7:24 PM**

Respectfully submitted,

Amanda Doherty  
Club Resources Chairwoman

## Communications Committee Minutes

Spring 2022 Weekly Meeting #5  
3/8/2022

**Meeting Commenced: 6:05 p.m.**

**Attended:** *Senator Makayla Egolf*  
*Senator Lorelei Givens*  
*Senator Dallas Jackson*  
*Senator Afsah Shareef*  
*Chair Thomas Doherty*

**Absent:** Non-mandatory meeting

1. IceBreaker - Contemplating the Efforts of the Unicycle Industry while Contrasting Them with the Efforts of the Threshold Barrier Manufacturer. (There are wheels EVERYWHERE)

2. Committee Highlights: reaching out to chairs
3. SGA Elections Info Sessions Template: Dallas
4. Appropriations Budget Information: Lorelei
5. Wellness Wednesday - ???
6. Compass is Coming to Senate!/Questions for Compass: Mak
7. Portal Box: Compass is coming, get rid of Presidents' Day language
8. TikToks: Introductions: continued discussion next week!
9. Daily Motion: Women <3
10. Story Post: Mask Mandate Lift
11. Potential Photoshoot
12. Decorum For'em Meeting

**Meeting Adjourned: 6:59 p.m.**

Respectfully Submitted,  
 Thomas Doherty  
 Communications Chairperson

## Programming Committee Minutes

03/08/22

Meeting Commenced at 6:00 PM

### Attendance

- Attended
    - Chair Calob Congdon
    - Senator Aleyana Boothe
    - Senator Kayla Stadeker
    - Senator Ericson Velasquez
    - Senator Andrew Patane
    - Senator Lily Siegel
    - Senator Eleni Panagiotidis
    - Associate Lauren Ballinger
    - Associate Anthony Papasodero
    - Associate Gigi Walker
  - Absent
1. Icebreaker
    - a. Which actor or actress would play you in a movie about your life?

## 2. Programs

### a. Campus Speaker

- i. Date: Wednesday, April 6th
- ii. SO close to having the speaker fully confirmed!
- iii. Point-Person: Andrew P.

### b. Athletics Tailgate

- i. Date: Saturday, April 23rd
- ii. Point-Person: Gigi W. (Back-Up: Ericson V.)

### c. Build-a-Friend

- i. Date: Wednesday, April 13th (MPR)
- ii. Time: 7:00-9:00 PM EST
- iii. Theme: Worldwide
- iv. Movie: Finding Nemo
- v. Point-Person: Anthony P. (Back-Up: Ericson V.)
- vi. Present Zoo Flier Proposals
  - 1. Designer: Lily S.

### d. Music in Our Schools Month w/Family Gardens

- i. Point-Person: Aleyana
- ii. Updated Timeline: Submissions due by March 15th at 5:00 PM (work on playlist during committee). QR Codes posted by March 28th.

### e. Compass Dining Karaoke

- i. TENTATIVE Date: 03/30/22
- ii. TENTATIVE Time: 7:00 PM EST
- iii. TENTATIVE Location: HofUSA
- iv. Point-Person: Lauren B.

### f. Phi Sigma Sigma Career Center Discussion

- i. Date: Tuesday, March 15th (Zoom)
- ii. Time: 7:00 PM EST

## 3. Weekly Reminders

### a. Office Hours

- b. Email [sga\\_ethics@pride.hofstra.edu](mailto:sga_ethics@pride.hofstra.edu) and CC Calob if you are going to be absent

**Meeting Adjourned 7:30 PM**

Respectfully Submitted,

Calob Congdon  
Programming Chair

Academic Affairs Committee  
Meeting Minutes  
March 10th, 2022

**Meeting Commenced at 6pm est**

**Attendance:**

- Attended:  
Chair Campbell  
Chair Congdon  
Chair Liebowitz  
Senator Giovanangelo  
Senator Kang  
Associate McGriff
- Tardy:
- Absent:  
Senator DeCrescenzo

**Introductions/Ice Breaker**

- If you were in a horror movie, what character trope would you be?
  - Calob; Token Gay with
  - Aaron; The one that somehow doesn't die & skeptic
  - Cristianna; The figurer it outer
  - Jasmeet: Go towards the noise
  - Jessaia: THE KILLER DUH DUH DUH
  - Lila: The calm one

**Business:**

- Committee introductions by THE Thomas
  - Committee Photo
  - Individuals photos; Send your individual photos to Thomas
    - They are asking for photos preferably not used on the SGA instagram before!
- Ins and Outs of Tech
  - Meeting with Marc O on 03-11 at 12pm
    - Cristanna and I will be going, anyone is more than welcome to come with us as well!



- [AA X Marc O 03-11-22](#)
- 18th Credit
  - SAW questions 2 & 3 are in!
    - Thank you for your amazing work on SAW questions!
  - [18th Credit Survey Q's](#)

**Chair Updates:**

- Meeting with VP Blue (03-18)
- Meeting with Katie and Jean (03-18)

**Open for your questions/comments**

**Reminders:**

1. Office Hours are in effect! Remember to do them!
2. If you are going to be absent, email Faith and CC me & ethics!
3. You are wonderful just the way you are!

**Adjournment**

**Meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm est**

Respectfully Submitted,  
Lila Campbell  
Academic Affairs Chair

Equity and Inclusion Committee Minutes  
Weekly Meeting #5  
3/10/2022  
Meeting Commenced      6:01 PM  
Attendance

Attended

Associate Abigail Anderson  
Senator Sydney Greenlaw  
Senator Dallas Jackson  
Senator Kashmiraa Pandit  
Senator Bryan Perez  
Senator Afsah Shareef  
Senator Lily Siegel  
Senator Afsah Shareef  
Senator Arianna Wallace

Visitor

Vice President Bernice Aquino

Absent

Chair Will Germaine (EXCUSED)  
Associate Rachel Lande (EXCUSED)

1. Icebreaker: What gym equipment are you?
  - a. What was the worst haircut/style you ever had?
2. Check-ins
  - a. Subcommittees Assignment
    - i. Programming(Bryan, Afsah, Kashmirra & Dallas)
      - 1.
    - ii. Outreach (Sydney, Lily, Arianna, Rachel & Abigail)
      - 1.
  - b. Task for each subcommittee
    - i. Assigned. Due next committee.
3. Chair Updates
  - a. Dallas Event Proposal
    - i. Subcommittee Checkins
      1. Programming
      2. Outreach
  - b. POC in the Workplace Networking Event
    - i. Great Success
    - ii. So many congratulatory emails
  - c. Indigenous Art event
    - i. Checking on status with Zaibis tomorrow
  - d. Welcome Cornell
    - i. Introductions
    - ii. What is the motivation behind expanding your office/department?  
(Dallas)
      1. Been a team of one (and a GA) for the past few years - need help  
in order to accomplish everything
    - iii. What are you looking for in new members of your office? (Dallas)
      1. "Program Manager" and "Associate Director of D&I"
      2. Want to have a more forward-facing office
    - iv. What roles and duties would the new members of your  
office/department fulfill? (Sydney)

- v. What new initiatives or plans are you looking forward to implementing in your department? (Arianna)
  - 1. Accessibility - ADA accommodations, closed captioning, etc.
  - 2. Committee work between the various colleges
  - 3. Messaging calendar throughout the university - consistent communication is the goal
- vi. What responsibilities and duties do you have in your current position at Hofstra? (Arianna)
- vii. What can our committee do to help with any upcoming changes or additions to your department? (Abigail)
- viii. Would you be interested in attending and collaborating with our committee in future events? (Kashmiraa)
  - 1. Definitely. This is where the real work is done - on the ground level with the students. We want to support all of the things already going on put on by students.
- ix. How do you plan on involving students in your expansion of the department? (Lily)
  - 1. Student advisory board connected to Cornell's office - they meet Fridays at 2pm
  - 2. Celebrating together as a community
  - 3. Encourage positive conversation about DEI rather than negative engagements
  - 4. Do you have a plan about spreading the word about what you do to students? - hopefully will accomplish this with expanding the office. Social media and communications.
  - 5. Planning on holding an "office hour" opportunity for next year.
- e. Meeting with IEI Peer Educator [Margo Latty](#) Tomorrow @11am on Zoom
  - i. Anyone want to join me?
- f. IEI meeting about AAPI @ Hofstra Next week
  - i. Time tbd
- g. Committee Dinner
  - i. April 4th @7pm
    - 1. University Club
    - 2. Non Operational Week!
- h. D&I office interviews
  - i. 2nd Floor Presidents Conference Room
  - ii. Friday, March 11<sup>th</sup> 12:00 PM to 12:30 PM – Jamila Lee-Johnson, PhD

1. Katie
  2. Lily
  3. Arianna
  4. Dallas
  5. Bryan
  6. Will
- iii. Monday, March 14<sup>th</sup> 4:00 PM to 4:30 PM – Gabriela Castillo, Esq.
    1. Dallas
    2. Sydney
    3. Arianna
    4. Lily (maybe)
  - iv. Tuesday, March 15<sup>th</sup> 12:00 PM to 12:30 PM – Aisha Wilson-Carter, MFA
    1. Kashmira
    2. Lily
    3. Sydney
    4. Bernice
4. Questions/ What's up
    - a.

Meeting Adjourned 6:30 pm

Respectfully Submitted,  
Will Germaine  
Equity and Inclusion Chair

## Wellness & Campus Safety Committee Minutes

Weekly Meeting #15  
3/10/22

**Meeting Commenced 6:00 PM**

### **Attendance**

#### **Attended**

**Ethics and Conduct Chair Justin Fountain!**  
**Senator Lorelei Givens**  
**Senator Makayla Egolf**  
**Senator Kayla Staderker**  
**Chair Amanda Doherty**  
**Chair Thomas Doherty**  
**Chair Katie Funk**

**Visitor**  
**Tardy**

## **Absent**

- 1. Ice Breaker:** Favorite celebrity and why?
- 2. Updates:**
  - a. Wellness Wednesday/Plan Van
  - b. It's On Us Update - Y/N
  - c. Meeting with Northwell Health and Chair A. Doherty on Friday at 4:00pm
  - d. Met with Dr. Porcelli about Plan Van Extra Credit
  - e. Meeting with Jean and Lila on March 18th
  - f. Fresh Check Day
    - i. I will be meeting with Zabis Friday and discuss this
    - ii. Meeting with Louise Waters Monday at 1:00pm
    - iii. Contacted Bookstore, Faith
    - iv. Will be in contact about Clothesline Project
    - v. Chair A. Doherty club emails
    - vi. Trash your Insecurity - trash cans add to list
  - g. [Wellness Minutes Masterlist!!](#)
- 3. Just talking:**
  - a. Questions/Comments/Concerns

## **Meeting Adjourned 6: pm**

Respectfully Submitted,  
Katherine Funk  
Wellness & Campus Safety Chair

Facilities & Operations Committee Minutes  
S21 Weekly Meeting #5  
Date 03/10/2022

## **Meeting Commenced 6:00 pm**

### **Attendance**

#### **Attended**

Chair Julie Singh  
Senator Lincoln Annabali  
Senator Sam Atlas  
Senator Aleyana Boothe  
Senator Eleni Panagiotidis  
Senator Andrew Patane  
Senator Ericson Velasquez  
Associate Jake Meyers

**Absent**  
**Late**

- I. Going over roles in SGA
- II. Compass
  - A. Compass is coming to senate tonight!
  - B. Eleni and I will have a follow up meeting sometime next week
- III. Plant A Flower Day Event
  - A. Waiting for table from Faith
  - B. 3/14 during common hour
- IV. Pride & Plant
  - A. Co-sponsoring Pride & Plant on 4/9
  - B. Need to know if you would like to help with registrations & administrative stuff
  - C. If you don't you will be expected to volunteer
- V. Earth Week
  - A. Wall-E Movie Night with Entertainment Unlimited
- VI. Co-Sponsoring the Sustainability Fashion Show with CCE
- VII. Clocks in Classrooms
  - A. Reached out to Joe to ask if we can get clocks & if SGA can fund it
- VIII. SGA Reminders
  - A. Office Hours
  - B. Attendance ([sga\\_ethics@pride.hofstra.edu](mailto:sga_ethics@pride.hofstra.edu))
  - C. Attend SGA Events!

**Meeting Adjourned 6:21 pm**

Respectfully submitted,  
Julie Singh  
Facilities & Operations Chair

